
.  

School Camps 
Payments for year 3,4,5 & 6 camps 
can be found on ParentsPay. We 

have added a suggested instalment 
plan, but payment can be made at 

any time over the next few months, 
with payment in full 2 weeks before 

the trips.  

Cross Country Race 4 

Race 4 will be at HCC South Site on 
Tuesday 25th Feb. Results from this race 
are used to qualify for the Peninsula race 

in Pool. 

INSET DAY 

Monday 24th 
February  



Year 2 

Year 5 

Happy New Year and welcome back! Jellyfish class has had a fantastic first week back after the 
Christmas break, and I am so pleased with the children’s enthusiasm and progress. It has been a 
joy to see them back in class, engaged and eager to learn. 
In Literacy, we’ve started a new unit based on the story of 'George and the Dragon'. I have been 
really impressed by the children’s use of verbs, adjectives, and expanded noun phrases. Their 
writing has been full of creativity, and they’ve been doing a wonderful job of using descriptive 
language to bring the story to life. I’m excited to see how they continue to develop their writing 
skills as we progress with this unit. 
In Maths, we’ve been focusing on 2D shapes, where the children have been learning to identify, 
count, and describe shapes based on their sides and vertices. They have been drawing shapes 
accurately using rulers on squared paper, which is helping them develop their fine motor skills 
and spatial awareness. We’ve also begun investigating lines of symmetry in shapes, and the 
children are becoming more confident in recognising symmetrical patterns. 
In Geography, we’ve been exploring the weather and its various patterns. The children have 
been keeping a daily weather chart, noting down the temperature, cloud cover, wind speed, and 
other weather elements. This hands-on activity has really sparked their curiosity, and they’ve 
enjoyed observing how the weather changes each day. 
In Science, we are continuing our study of Animals, including Humans. This week, we’ve focused 
on understanding the relationship between parents and offspring. The children have been 
looking at the life cycles of different animals and considering how animals care for their young.  
Thank you for your continued support. I look forward to another exciting term with Jellyfish class! 

This half term, our class are exploring the topic of ‘Fair 
Trade’ in Geography. The children are learning what trade 
means and discovering the challenges faced in poorer areas 
of the world. To deepen their understanding, we’ve tied this 
theme into our class reader, Kick, a gripping story set in 
Indonesia about football—a topic the class is already 
excited about! 

In Science, we’re investigating materials and have 
conducted experiments to explore which substances are 
soluble and insoluble. The children have been curious 
scientists, making predictions and testing their ideas. 

In Art, the children are working on portraits with a fun and 
unique twist. I’m sure they’ll be eager to share their 
masterpieces with you when they’re complete! 

It’s been a busy and engaging start to the term, and 
everyone is working incredibly hard. Well done Year 5! 



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 97.4 

Seahorses — Y1 88.9 

Jellyfish — Y2 98.1 

Narwhals — Y3 99.6 

Swordfish — Y4 98.4 

Manta Rays — Y5 97.1 

Dolphins — Y6 97.2 

WHOLE SCHOOL 96.71% 

Well done to the 

Narwhals 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Running totals 
Penrose: 3 

Gibson: 7 

Methleigh: 4 

Cookworthy: 6 

Our winners this week are the 

 Cookworthy TEAM! 

Well done! 



Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 
38,387 44,667 239,573 266,484 148,142 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

Charlie Noah Fern Abigail Felix 

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Charlie  Fern, Lowen, Keira Merryn, Abigail John, Eli 

Below is our weekly progression for each class! 

Seahorse: 0% 

Jellyfish: 54% 

Narwhals: 59% 

Swordfish: 100% 

Manta Rays: 89% 

Dolphins: 79% 

Well done to Swordfish class for winning the Maths Whizz trophy this 
week! 



School Messages 
 
Reception Vision Screening 

On Wednesday 29th January Reception children have their 
vision screening if you would like to opt out, please follow the 
link below. 
https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-reception-
year/ 

Donations 

Reception and Nursery are looking for donations of clothing i.e. pants, socks, school trousers, 
skirts, tights, leggings and t-shirts. If your child has come home in any of reception or nursery 
clothing please can these be returned each time.  

Music Lessons 

If you would like to sign your child up to music lessons at school please click the link below to 
sign up with The Cornwall Music Trust. 

https://cmst.co.uk/signup 

School Places 

School place applications for Reception September 2025 .  
If you have not yet applied for your Nursery child to start school in September pleased do so by 
Wednesday 15th January after this date you will need to go through the second round later in 
the year. 

Bags2School 

On Thursday 6th February 2025 we have a 
collection from Bags2School. 

Some items they are collecting, are good quality 
items for RE-USE: 
Men’s, ladies’ & children’s clothing, paired shoes, handbags, belts & accessories. 
For the full list please visit -https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect  
 
Items need to be dropped before 9am by the school gates on the morning of Thursday 6th Feb if 
dry, If wet we will collect donations in the school hall. Unfortunately, we do not have the space 
and are unable to take donations before this date to store in school. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhealthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3de974b278b69956340dff4824a%26id%3d002fa36c23%26e%3d6c59d2c86c&c=E,1,xxrMiDda5uy4Zytm5bg1El23b6zD4W64-XyCIv5ph2S2ZTQFq2gvSW9vfKRWfLhBrmPqISCKv-RMJDXLg0
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhealthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3de974b278b69956340dff4824a%26id%3d002fa36c23%26e%3d6c59d2c86c&c=E,1,xxrMiDda5uy4Zytm5bg1El23b6zD4W64-XyCIv5ph2S2ZTQFq2gvSW9vfKRWfLhBrmPqISCKv-RMJDXLg0
https://cmst.co.uk/signup
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbag2school.com%2fwhat-we-collect&c=E,1,QaGdoNjQfnWv8TZgy9RAMV58R34c2v-YqUXDS95sF3Tp7m8znZMCSVIYq_cswn_yn6hODr6afrxmW4BqxaaOeHtc4xaAO-Yxk0QF-JqoaLtD&typo=1&ancr_add=1


Date  Event 

Wednesday 29th January Reception Sight Tests 

Monday 10th February Autism Café with the Autism Team 

Monday 17th - 21st February Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY 

Tuesday 25th February Cross Country race 4 & Peninsula Qualifier 

Tuesday 25th - 28th Feb Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Monday 7th –21st April Easter Holidays 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Monday 26th - 30th May Half Term 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

18th - 20th June Year 3 Residential 

2nd - 4th June Year 4 Residential 

9th - 11th June Year 5 Residential 

14th July - 18th July Year 6 Residential 

Wednesday 23rd July Last day of School 

  

  

  

Diary Dates 



Next Week’s Menu 


















